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As you will be well aware, the now famous after-hours GP service has opened for business costing the taxpayers more than six million dollars per year to run.  However, in today's Newcastle Herald (page 16), the head of the Hunter Urban Division of General Practice, Dr Arn Sprogis has stated that this service is not for people to have their prescriptions filled or for routine services etc.  Naturally, we all understand that this is an after-hours initiative, but just how does one have their routine needs attended to if they cannot afford or access a GP in-hours?
 

Due to this service being financially subsidised by both State and Federal Governments, along with Hunter Health, does this not contravene the State and Federal Governments Medicare agreement in the sense that patients who turn up at the public hospitals cannot be denied free medical treatment?  These GPs are working out of the emergency department and are being paid by we, the taxpayers.
 

Please understand that I am not suggesting that this should be a substitute for in-hours GP care, but bulk billing is drying up and we are advised that there are not enough GPs in our area and some people are waiting more than a fortnight for an appointment.  If one is refused in-hours treatment simply because they cannot afford the gap fee, then why should they be denied free GP routine care after-hours?  
 

In essence, if the GPs can manoeuvre a financial deal with each of the Governments, then should it not be fair and reasonable for the patients to manoeuvre a cost-effective deal for themselves?
 

Double standards and blatant discrimination on the part of our hungry GPs!!!!!!!  
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